
June13 2022 

VIA E-MAIL: 
John Frenaye, Publisher 
Eye On Annapolis 
PO Box 4875 
Annapolis, Maryland 21403 
john@eyeonannapolis.net 

Re: Maryland Public Information Act Request for Information/Records 

Dear Mr. Frenaye: 

Please find below our response to your request dated June 11, 2022 for records related to 
a Harbormaster citation issued to Mayor Gavin Buckley pursuant to the Maryland Public 
Information Act, Title 4 of the General Provisions Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland 
(the “Act”), on behalf of the following City custodian(s) of record: Office of Law and 
Harbormaster. 

All requested records are included with this response. We are denying review, in part, of 
one (1) record that constitutes trade secret, confidential commercial information, confidential 
financial information, or confidential geological or geophysical information provided by a third 
party to the City, as required under §4-335 of the Act. This record includes: personal credit card 
information. 

You may seek judicial review under § 4-362 of the Act. If you have any questions, please 
contact our office. 

Sincerely, 

Ashley E. Leonard, Esq. 
Assistant City Attorney 

CC: D. Michael Lyles, City Attorney 

Office of Law 
City Attorney 
160 Duke of Gloucester Street 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
(410) 263-7954 

Ashley E. Leonard




